ATTACHMENT 5
Office of the City Council

June 29, 2009

Ms. Annie Mayer ot
Riverside County Transportation Commission ¥

4080 Lemon Street, 3" Floor

PO Box 12008

Riverside, CA 92502-2208 T

‘Dear Ms. Mayer:

I appreeiate everyone taking the. tinie to meet with the City regarding our concerns with
the re-focusing of the Mid-County Parkway (MCP) study. The City’s major concem is
that the re-focusing of the MCP study does not mean that the MCP between 15 and 215
freeways is not going to be constructed in the future. The action to re-focus the MCP
should be consideted part of & long term plais to complete the parkway between SR 79
and the 15 freeways and for the County as a whole to focus short term efforts on
improving Cajalco, between the 15 and 215 freeways and the easterly segment of the
MCP.

In t%eneml, the City of Riverside will support the proposal outlined in your letter of June
15" under the following principles:

1. The City of Riverside will support RCTC’s proposal to prioritize funding for the
environmental review to widen Cajalco Road between the 15 and 215 freeways.
The widening of Cajalco should ultimately include:

a. O-lanes between I-15 and Lake Mathews
b. 4-lanes south of Lake Mathews (future expansion to 6-lanes) ; and,
c. 6-lanes between El Sobrante and 1-215

2. The City of Riverside also supports preparation of a phasing plan for the MCP
east of the 215 freeway and for Cajalco Road between the 15 and 215 freeways as
outlined in your June 15® letter. The critically important points are:

a. The improvements on the 91 and 15 freeways must be a top priority and
must be built at least concurrently with the MCP and Cajalco Road
improvements;

b.  There must be equity in the funding and capacity improvements on MCP

cast of the 215 freeway and on Cajaclo Road between the 15 and 215
freeways:

3200 Main Street . RiversiS%SCahforma 92522 . (9%1) 826-599;
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3. Should the County be unable to envirommentally clear the Cajalco Road
improvements by 2013, RCTC will re-start the westerly-seginent of the MCP;
and, i ' :

4. Circulation between the 15, 215 and 60/215 freeways should be a priority for
RCTC to fund under the Measure Arterial highway Program or through other
funding sources once the economy improves. The program shbuid give priority to
arteridls such as: Van Buren, MLK, Arlington, Ovérlook Parkd#ly, Washington,
Madison, and similar transportation corridors.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 826-5991,
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